
Lake Sawyer Hawks Meeting 

February 3, 2009 

Cedar Grange #534---Maple Valley 

 

 

7:12-----Meeting called to order by Marlow Anderson (president) ---all members introduced  

themselves---there were 35 persons present---the club now has 60 members---the minutes 

for the January meeting were read by Robert Burks (secretary) ---the minutes were amended 

to read; noise level for electric aircraft flying on non-fuel days is 79db at 25feet---the minutes 

were accepted and approved as amended---a current financial report was given by Charles 

Vincell (treasurer) 

 

7:25-----New Business---A motion was made and accepted to make and post signs at the field 

regarding acceptable sound levels (db)---a motion was made and accepted to have a “get  

acquainted day fly-in” on February 21, 2009; pizza and beverages provided by the club--- 

Dick Weaver (vice-president) announced that a current 2009 float fly permit has obtained 

for the Ferdinand boat launch site  

 

7:40-----General Discussion---Jay Nickel has agreed to coordinate efforts to get our club more 

recognition from current radio control organizations---congratulations to Dave Temby who  

is now an AMA certified contest director---Dave Nason has agreed to store the master copies 

for the clubs CD (DVD) library 

 

8:05-----Show and Tell--- Ray Peters shared his experiences as a member of the US parachute 

team (1987) and experiencing over 1500 sky dives---Thomas Richards brought drawings and  

information about World War I Folker aircraft---Dennis Sivak brought a scratch built model 

float plane the “Sky Bug” which had a wing span of 62 inches---Charles Bailey discussed his 

scratch built 48 inch wing span electric and shared a video of its flight 

 

8:25-----Raffle---Conducted by Dick Weaver 

 

8:40-----Meeting Adjourned 


